Minutes of the Museum Sub-Committee Meeting held at 7pm, on 6th July 2010 at the Council Offices, Pentyrch.
Present: 
Councillors:
 

Penri Williams (Chairman), Sheila Dafis, Gill Rees 





&, Stuart Thomas


Pentyrch Historical Society: 
Barry Davies, Robin Simpson, Rod Thomas, 






Derek Thomas & Ivor Betty.

Apologies: 




Don Llewellyn (PHS)
58
Minutes of the Meeting of 7th December 2009

The minutes were adopted as a true record and using the minutes the Chairman updated the 
meeting as to the current situation.
59
Matters Arising and Progress Made
The following progress had been made:
1. Penri Williams had developed a website which was linked to the PCC web-site and which he demonstrated for the members present.  During the demonstration Cllr Williams sought and received permission from Barry Davies to let his work be put onto the web-site and Cllr Williams confirmed that he would seek similar permission from Don Llewellyn.  Barry Davies did caution that some of the material used had copyright from institutions such as CADW and that re-production of these items would require further permissions.  Cllr Williams also advised that he would seek permission from the schools in the area who had undertaken projects regarding local history.  It was evident that Cllr Williams had done a considerable amount of work on the web-site and he felt that it needed a further 3 to 4 months work before publicising it.  Cllr Thomas expressed the appreciation of the meeting for the amount of work done by Cllr Williams and this was unanimously agreed.  
2. There was no update on the arrangements to move 10 copies of each Garth Domain to the Council Office for storage although some issues need reprinting. 
3. It was agreed that the large items from the late Allan Lock, which were currently at the rear of the Council offices, would be examined immediately following the meeting as to their suitability for retention.  Robin Simpson agreed to examine the bottles at some stage to make a similar assessment.  Derek Thomas pointed out that his surname had been incorrectly recorded in the last minutes as ‘Jones’.
4. The council had set aside a further £500 towards the museum and there was now £1,000 reserved. 
5. The meeting was unaware of any movements regarding seeking the permission the present owner of the Mission Chapel to take photographs of the interior.

6. Members gave their experiences of exhibitions they had attended recently and Cllr Williams advised that there was an exhibition coming up ion Efail Isaf on 5.9.10.
7. A general discussion occurred regarding the suitability of the boards and it was felt that a board that could be hung at eye-level from a dado rail would be the most appropriate, as it could be taken down for use elsewhere and also allow for viewing cabinets to be placed beneath the boards.  It was agreed that one board would be made up so that the suitability could be assessed before committing to the expenditure on others.  The Clerk also advised that he envisaged that viewing cabinets would be glass-topped so that artefacts could be arranged and viewed directly.
8. It was felt that an advert in the next Link should be made repeating an advert in a previous Link seeking any contributions to the museum.  The Clerk agreed to arrange this.  Clerk to arrange
9. Cllr Thomas felt that the Clerk should apply for a community grant from CCC and Cllr Williams also felt that the Lottery ‘grants for all’ should also be explored.  The Clerk made the point that until specific costings of what was needed were made then grant applications could not be made although he could make preliminary enquiries in the interim.  Clerk to arrange
10. In addition the Clerk asked members of the Historical Society to advise him of their individual email addressed so that he may send the minutes out to all members.
60
Date of next meeting
Cllr Williams felt that another meeting should take place around the end of October 2010 and the Clerk was asked to look at suitable dates and then advise all members.  Clerk to arrange
There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.20pm.
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